COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD BOARD MEETING: October 20, 1993

Guild president Barbara Maxwell called the board meeting to order in her home office at 7:30 p.m. Nine members were present: Barbara, Zetta, Carol Boyce, Bonnie Bergman, Suzy Carter, Barbara Davis,, Lynn Laughrin, Norah McMeeking, and Laura Alarid. Minutes of the last board meeting were read and approved.

Business: Linda Clark cannot continue with the lap robes project for Samarkand. Suzy Carter generously offered to take over and lead this project.

Suzy reported that St. Vincents' Home is closing their baby unit and has returned to us the ten quilts that we donated to them two years ago. It was decided that they should now go to Transition House.

Claire Hemke has volunteered to help next year with Community Projects.

Zetta is set to hang the Challenge quilts in the Children's Room at the Goleta Library for the month of December.

Laura Alarid reported that for the Guild to join the National Quilting Association it is necessary that five individual members must have joined. She took the names of those of us who already belong.

It was reported that the Lemon Festival was really nice. We earned about \$115 on our Opportunity Quilt.

We discussed an offer to get discounts on the book "A Quilter's Travel Companion". It was agreed that we will order 10 of these books and will then sell them or give them as door prizes.

Nominations: There are still three vacant positions to be filled. Zetta pointed out that we should also have a Chair for Ticket Sales for the Opportunity Quilt. Carol Boyce, our Parliamentarian, will conduct the actual elections at our Nov. meeting.

Treasurer: Laura Alarid reported that we had \$3579 at the end of the quarter (September). We estimate that we will have a balance of \$1500 at the end of December (plus our special Show account).

Programs: Norah had done some wonderful work in planning programs for 1994 - see attached list. She and Joanne Hankey will discuss some possible schedule changes. Her estimate of costs was approved.

It was recommended that we enter next year's Baltimore Album Opportunity Quilt in as many quilt shows as possible.

Lynn Laughrin spoke on behalf of the HomeArts display at Earl Warren Showgrounds Fair. They would like to have more involvement from Guild members and would like suggestions. It was suggested that they change the way the quilts are hung; that perhaps someone from the Guild could be on the Fair board; and that perhaps quilters from other guilds could be used as judges.

We need a spare projector bulb, which Laura volunteered to pick up.

Workshops: In November Barbara Maxwell will be teaching an In-House workshop. Sign ups for Ruth McDowell's January workshop will start in November.

Suzy Carter reported that our Museum Quilt has finally been restored to a nice display.

"Little Quilts" by Alice Berg is the latest book donated by That Patchwork Place.

Barbara Maxwell will host a Christmas party on December 15, to include all officers and chairs for both 1993 and 1994. It will be a pot-luck with people from '93 bringing the food for next year's people.

At our regular December meeting, we will hang our Baltimore Album quilt on the stage for the presentation of our quilts to Transition House. Norah is working on games and ideas for this party.

The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

Zetta Hanna

Respectfully submitted,

Zetta M. Hanna, Recording Secretary

ZMH/10-21-9